ZONING & EQUALIZATION

Paul Wood, Equalization Director & Zoning Administrator
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Laurie Jasmin
12518 Stanley Road
Manistique, Mi. 49854

Dear Laurie,

You asked me to comment on the “future” of Thompson township both from the eyes of a tax
appraiser assumably because I am the County Equalization Director and also from a zoning stand
point because as luck would have it, I am also the County’s Zoning Administrator.

I started by getting out the 1995 version of the Schoolcraft County Equalization Report to
compare valuation changes that have taken place over the last ten years. I surprised even myself
when I discovered that the Equalized Valuation of Thompson Township had gone up a whopping
382% in that short ten year time span. This compares to a County wide township average
valuation growth rate of some 312% over that same time period with only Seney Township
exceeding Thompson’s growth rate at 411%.

While it is true that the past is not always an indicator of future trends, I believe the growth in
Thompson Township will continue to out pace the County average for some years to come.
While much of the Townships recent development has come along the Lake Michigan Shoreline
and down along the Little Harbor Road corridor, there is still some Lake Michigan frontage yet
available and there is also an abundance of high and dry land in the southern portion of the
Township that should be much sought after for development. It can also be noted that as
property values increase along our lakes and rivers, the older seasonal cabins and in some cases,
whole resorts, are being replaced by new and sometimes spectacular homes designed for year
round living. I would expect this trend to continue as well.

Thompson Township has been blessed over the years with progressive Township Boards. They
have maintained and improved their road systems, hired competent assessors, supported County
Zoning, and enforced the recently amended Land Division Act by electing to allow the County
to administer it. Unlike many areas of the County where much of the development occurred in
earlier times, much of the development in the Thompson Township area has come in the more
recent past and under stricter Zoning and Land Division Act regulations. This has resulted in
higher quality lots and higher quality developments which should hold and increase in value as
time goes by. Barring unforseen circumstances, it appears to me that Thompson Township is
poised for growth.

Thank you.
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Paul D. Wood

Schoolcraft Co. Equalization Director
Schoolcraft Co. Zoning Administrator




